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       February 9, 2011
PRESENT:
Pat Bracken, Chairman, Ellen Cabral, Bob Nugent, Chris Kowalski
Guests: Selectman Lindquist, Penny William, Lori Collins (later in meeting)
MINUTES
There was a motion to approve the minutes of December 8, 2010.
Ms. Cabral made a MOTION to accept the minutes of December 8, 2010
Mr. Nugent seconded the motion.
VOTE: 4-0-0
Motion Passes

OLD BUSINESS
Contract Extension and 2011 Budget-After the meeting of December 8th, Chairman Bracken prepared a letter of recommendation to the Selectmen asking that Bestway be awarded the curbside pickup extension and to allow them to take the tipping to their location, at a lower rate.  When the recommendation was presented to the Selectmen, they rejected the recommendation and stated that it would be a one year agreement with the current providers of that service i.e., Bestway for the curbside pickup, and Waste Management for the tipping fees.  The direction was to get the best rate from both.  The meting for January 12th was cancelled due to the weather conditions.  Chairman Bracken contacted each member by email to get their input on the revised recommendation and revised budget.  The agreement is that there is a one year extension with Bestway at the 2010 rates and the diesel fuel allowance went to $3.50 per gallon before we would be charged.  The contract with Waste Management for the tipping is at $70.00 which is a reduction from the 2010 price of $78.20.  The new numbers were incorporated into the proposed budget for 2011 and presented at the public hearing on January 14, 2011.  The new budget for 2011 is at $671,020.78 down from the 2010 budget by $60,447.33.
Mr. Kowalski asked if there was anything specific planned for maintenance at the Kent Farm transfer station.  Mrs. Harrington stated that there should be some form of a shelter up there for the employees.  Mr. Nugent would like to see a swap shop there.  Maybe if something could be built, a swap shop could be included.  Mr. Kowalski asked about the Household Hazardous Waste Collection Day and whether or not enough money was budgeted.  It was explained that there are two collections every year and that we pay based on the number of residents that attend and hopefully the cost is reduced by the sponsoring town applying for the grant.  We only host it every 4-5 years.  

Mr. Nugent talked about the ability to dispose of reactive material, such as smoke alarms.  He said that this is also a spot that needs some education.  It was suggested to contact the NRRA and see if they know how to dispose of these types of items.

Selectman Lindquist noted that a resident recently mentioned to her that they were concerned with the fact that the employees that operate the compactor do not wear protective glasses.  This person was also possibly interested in being on the committee.  Selectman Lindquist will speak to her about it.  
NEW BUSINESS

Compost bins- The committee agreed to purchase 10 compost bins from the NRRA to sell at cost.
NRRA-An invoice was received in 2011 for the removal of the tires in December 2010.  The cost was for $600 for a total of 296 tires.  The town collects $2.00 per tire so it was a break even cost.
Educational Component- Mr. Bracken noted that he budgeted for $10,000 for recycling bins, compost bins, stickers and costs for education on the single stream recycling program.  
Ms. Cabral stated that she could work on the brochure and asked that the current information be sent to her.  She would like confirmation on what is actually accepted, as well as the dates that Kent Farm will be open.  Mr. Bracken talked about the new plastics that are accepted, 1-7.  Mr. Nugent stated that the plastics are 1-6.  There is no 7 that is recyclable.  He also suggested that we still try to work with the school on the educational program.  The school was just approved for funding to get the school channel (6) up and working.  The kids could work on recycling videos or presentations as a class project.  Mr. Bracken suggested that it could be done as a competition.  Ms. Williams said that all the committee needs to do is tell the school what they are looking for and they will figure out a way to incorporate it.  They could put together a video showing what we recycle and how to recycle.  Another idea is how to locate the numbers and what they stand for.  Mr. Nugent stated that the NRRA could also help out.  One of the gentlemen that came down for the check presentation would be a good contact.  He will talk with them about coming to the next meeting, as well as a school representative to discuss the options.  Lori Collins, Technology Director of the Hampstead School District stepped after the cable meeting.  Mr. Bracken explained that they would like to see a video on recycling.  Ms. Collins asked how long it should be.  Just felt that it should be like a PSA-public service announcement, which would be under 5 minutes.  She told the committee that there is a video computer class in the summer that might be able to take what gets started and expand on it.  She asked what type of prizes would be offered and said that the kids like gift certificates $25-$50, with maybe a $7-$100 grand prize.  She was asked to attend the next meeting (or Mr. Pimental) along with the NRRA to discuss all together what options are available.  
ADJOURNMENT
Mr. Bracken made a MOTION to adjourn.
Mrs. Cabral SECONDS the motion.
VOTE: 4-0-0
MOTION PASSES
 The meeting ended at 9:00 p.m.
NEXT MEETING
March 9, 2011at 7:30 p.m.  
Respectfully Submitted,

 

Tina Harrington,

Recording Secretary

